## **Tricia Simmons**

From:

Erin Nolan <CitySecretary@danburytx.gov>

Sent:

Friday, August 2, 2024 8:43 AM

To:

Jason Filipp; Suzanne Powell; Tricia Simmons

Cc:

Travis Knighton; Utility Supervisor

Subject:

Re: [EXTERNAL] Re: Danbury request

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

## Good Morning,

The Danbury WWTP Roadway was approved at the council meeting last night. Please let us know the next steps needed from the City for this project.

Thank you,

Erin Nolaw
City of Danbury Secretary
979-922-1551 x4
citysecretary@danburytx.gov

## ATTENTION PUBLIC OFFICIALS!

A "Reply to All" of this e-mail could lead to violations of the Texas Open Meetings Act, Please reply only to the sender.



From: Jason Filipp < jasonf@brazoriacountytx.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, July 3, 2024 3:18 PM

To: Suzanne Powell <mayor@danburytx.gov>; Tricia Simmons <TriciaS@brazoriacountytx.gov>

Cc: Erin Nolan <CitySecretary@danburytx.gov>; Travis Knighton <TravisK@brazoriacountytx.gov>; Utility Supervisor

<Utility@danburytx.gov>

Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Re: Danbury request

Mayor Powell,

I got with Rodney yesterday and came up with the following estimate. This is to expand the road inside the gate and create a new wider radius on the outside so that the 18-wheelers can make their deliveries. I believe that an 8" lift of 12% cement stabilized crushed concrete should complete the initial job. After all has settled, we can add black base or hot mix to top it and that would need a different estimate depending on how much you would want to pave. Let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks,

Jason Filipp

From: Suzanne Powell <mayor@danburytx.gov>

Sent: Saturday, June 15, 2024 2:26 PM

To: Tricia Simmons < Tricia S@brazoria countytx.gov>

Cc: Erin Nolan <CitySecretary@danburytx.gov>; Jason Filipp <jasonf@brazoriacountytx.gov>; Travis Knighton

<TravisK@brazoriacountytx.gov>; Utility Supervisor <Utility@danburytx.gov>

**Subject:** [EXTERNAL] Re: Danbury request

Hello Tricia, can you please help with this request for the county to look at helping put a driveway at the Danbury Wastewater Treatment Plant.

I suppose I should have sent the request to you to begin with.

We need a driveway from our newly installed gate at 7<sup>th</sup> street to meet up with the original driveway into the plant.

our utility supervisor believes stabilized base with crushed concreate will be what we need, but we are asking the county for suggestions, and a quote.

If you have any questions, please reach out to Rodney Garrett 979-824-3348 or 979-799-5574

thank you Sue Powell

Mayor City of Danbury TX

From: Suzanne Powell

Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2024 8:58 AM

To: Travis Knighton < TravisK@brazoriacountytx.gov>

Cc: Erin Nolan <CitySecretary@danburytx.gov>; Jason Filipp <jasonf@brazoriacountytx.gov>

Subject: Re: Danbury request

Hello Travis, hope you're having a great week. Rodney is back from vacation, and we need to figure out the driveway to the WWTP. At first, we thought we would like asphalt, but now Rodney is thinking about a stabilized base with crushed concrete on top. Could the county help us with a bid on this? It would not be part of our "road work" it would be submitted a separate interlocal request. The utility guys could discuss the project with you. If you would like to come see the project area, please call Rodney. Or if you have any questions, please contact him.

Rodney's number is 979-824-3348

thank you for your help with the project bid.

have a good day

Sue

From: Suzanne Powell

Sent: Thursday, May 30, 2024 4:11 PM

To: Travis Knighton < TravisK@brazoriacountytx.gov>

Cc: Erin Nolan <CitySecretary@danburytx.gov>; Jason Filipp <jasonf@brazoriacountytx.gov>

**Subject:** Danbury request

Hello Travis, I hope you're doing well. The city of Danbury has moved the gate entrance to our WWTP .

We have aligned it better with 7<sup>th</sup> street so the trucks can pull in easier.

We need a quote for a new driveway for the new entrance. The driveway would start at Ave. L and meet up with the current driveway. Can we get a quote from the County for this work?

If I need to contact someone else, please let me know.

thank you, Sue Powell Mayor City of Danbury TX 979-922-1551 ext 4

This message has been prepared or disseminated using resources owned by Brazoria County and is subject to the County's policies on the use of County provided technology. E-mail created or received through the County's computer system by any County employee or official may be considered a public record, subject to public inspection under the laws of the State of Texas.

